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City of Dania Beach

Department of Public Services



100 West Dania Beach Blvd ∙ Dania Beach, FL 33004 ∙ (954) 924-3741 ∙ (954) - 923-1109 (fax)


MEMORANDUM

TO:

Mayor Marco A. Salvino, Sr. 

Vice Mayor Albert C. Jones 

Commissioner Chickie Brandimarte

Commissioner Paul Fetscher, Sr. 

Commissioner Bobbie H. Grace

FROM:    
Robert Baldwin, City Manager

BY:

Brad Kaine, Director of Public Services

Ronnie S. Navarro, P.E., City Engineer
DATE:     
June 7, 2016
RE:           
Amendment of Engineering Permit Fee Schedule


The proposed resolution would allow the City to establish engineering permits and fees for the Public Services Department, and provide additional funding to create a special permitting office in the Community Development Department. Community Development Department currently functions as the primary intake agency for all permit related transactions for the City.
The Public Services Department is requesting to incorporate engineering permits in the land development review process. Unlike other cities in Broward County, the City currently does not have permits and fees to ensure that land development projects are designed and developed in accordance with the City’s own or adopted engineering standards and requirements. The proposed resolution will create a permit and fee schedule for engineering approval of certain site development improvements (utilities, paving, drainage, and traffic). The engineering permit review and inspections will be integrated in the existing site plan and building permit processes.

The staff has conducted a cost comparison of engineering fees approved in neighboring jurisdictions, such as Davie, Hollywood, Sunrise, North Lauderdale, Deerfield Beach, Lauderdale Lakes, and Miramar. These cities use a complicated “menu type” fee schedule or a percentage value of construction method (similar to the City’s current building permit fees). The proposed fee methodology is based on the value of the construction for the site engineering improvements. The proposed fees are similar to those of our neighboring jurisdictions (see attached). Revenues from these permit fees would be utilized to offset personnel salaries and equipment costs to provide these engineering review and inspection services.
The attached Resolution is to amend the engineering permit fee schedule (adopted by Resolution No. 2015-053), applicable to Public Services Department and related to engineering fees, pursuance to Section 27-37, “Utility Engineering Plan Review and Inspection Fees” of Chapter 27, “Water and Sewers” of the City Code of Ordinances. 

This amendment adds language to calculate the engineering review and inspection fees based upon a percentage of the construction cost of site engineering improvements as determined by the City Engineer. 

Staff recommends approval. 
